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ISSUE 12 -  16th August 2018 

NEWSLETTER 
Marina View School 

Tena koutou e te whanau, mihi nui ki a koutou katoa.  

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
STUDENT LED CONFERENCES: Thank you to all families who attended the Student Led Conferences on Thursday 2nd August. If 

you were unable to make these meetings, please contact your child’s teacher to arrange a time to get together. 

 
CROSS COUNTRY: Well done to all our students who participated in the Cross Country on Monday 13th August. 

Was great to see such enthusiasm from the children, and support from their parents/whanau. Thank you to Mr 
Moore for organising yet another successful day, and all the staff who helped out. Please see page three for 
some photos from the day. We will be sending a team to compete in the Northwest Cross Country Zones on 
Tuesday 28th August. 
 

SCHOOL MAGAZINE PRE-ORDERS: The children have been compiling their school magazine to show you the exciting things that 

they have been working on during the year. This is a great record of 2018 and we are sure that you will enjoy reading it. 
Pre-orders for the magazine must be received by 9am Friday 5th October . Please ensure your child returns their order slip 
to their teacher with the money before this date as per the letter sent out. 
 

AIMS PROCEDURE: We have a new AIMS Procedure which has been passed and accepted by and Board of Trustees. This 

procedure has been put in place to ensure that the school and community have clear guidelines on AIMs and what needs to 

be in place before it can take place. This will be uploaded to our school website shortly.  

WATTIES CANS FOR GOOD COLLECTION: This is the Year 6 Can Committee with our cans as at 

10.30am on Tuesday. We have approximately 150 cans so far so we are well on our way to our 
target of 1000 cans by Friday 24 August. Cans can be dropped off to the library anytime up until 

Friday 24th August. Thank you for your support in this great cause. 

PHOTOLIFE PHOTOS: You should have received your ’shoot key’ by now to order your child’s class and individual photos 

online. Please ensure you order by midnight Sunday 26th August to get free delivery. Photos will be sent to the school then 
distributed to your child/children’s classes. 
  
PLANNING FOR 2019: We are starting to look at our planning for classes in 2019.  If you have any pre-schoolers who are 

starting in 2019, or know of anyone who will have children starting, would you please let us know so that we can make 
provision for their transition to school.   
 

GUEST SPEAKER DAVID CURTIS: There are still tickets available for our guest speaker David Curtis from Activ8 who will be 

speaking at the school on Wednesday 29th August in the School Hall. David is a fantastic speaker and we highly recommend 
parents come along to hear David speak about social skills training for pre-school/school students, problem solving 
techniques, the importance of team play and more. If you are interested in attending this evening please return your ticket 
order form to mvspta@hotmail.co.nz or the school office. We will advise when tickets are ready to collect. 
 

Kind Regards,  
Jill Dyet 
Acting Principal  

97-99 Marina View Drive 
West Harbour, Auckland 

Phone: 417 0007 
 

Web: www.marinav.school.nz 

Kia Ora, Annyong Hesayo, Ni Men Hao, Namaste, Talofa, Ni Sa Bula, Buenos Dias, Goedendag Greetings! 
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AUGUST 
16 Year 5/6 Netball Northwest Zones 
17 Senior Assembly by Rm17 @ 2:15pm in Hall 
20-24 Y5 Class Speeches 
21 Y8 Girls Netball Auckland Champs 
22 Y7 Boys Netball Auckland Champs 
22 Y2 Trip to Corbans Art Centre — Rm 5&6 
23 Y2 Trip to Corbans Art Centre — Rm 7&8 
23 Y3-6 Rippa Rugby Day 3 of Competition 
23 Y7/8 Auckland Mathex Competition 6:30pm 
24 Junior Assembly by Rm8 @ 2:15pm in Hall 
27 Y0/1 Trip to Corbans Art Centre—Rm Tahi Rua 
28 Y0/1 Trip to Corbans Art Centre– Rm 3&4 
28 Cross Country Northwest Zones 
29 Y5&6 Speech Finals 9.10am in the Hall 
31 Senior Assembly by Rm29 @ 2:15pm in Hall 
 

SEPTEMBER 
3 Y0/1 Trip to Corbans Art Centre—Rm 12/13 
4 Y6 & 8 Parent Meeting re Pubertal Talks 5PM 
6 Y6 & Y8 Pubertal Talks 
14 Senior Assembly by Rm20@ 2:15pm in Hall 
21 Y2 Grandparents & Whanau Morning 
21 Junior Assembly by Rm4 @ 2:15pm in Hall 
26 Y7/8 Volleyball Zones 
28 Senior Assembly by Rm26 @ 11:45am in Hall 
28 Term 3 Ends @ 2:15pm 
 

OCTOBER 
15 Term 4 Begins @ 8:50am 
 

SPORTS NEWS 
Year 7&8 NorthWest Netball Zones 

On Tuesday 7th August 4 teams travelled to 

Waitakere Netball Centre to compete in our 

Northwest Y7/8 Netball Tournament. Playing 

conditions were excellent, sunny, calm (very 

unusual for outdoor netball). Results at the end 

of the day were: 

Year 8 Girls — 1st (retained title from Year 7) 

Year 7 Boys — 1st 

Year 7 Girls — 3rd 

Year 8 Boys — 5th 

Our Year 8 Girls and Year 7 Boys 

teams will play it the Auckland 

Champs. Many thanks to Anelia’s 

Mum, Alek’s Mum and Stella’s Dad 

for stepping up and offering to 

coach teams. 

Rhonda Sowter/Natasha Teinakore 

Hobsonville Point Secondary School Tours 

Will be running tours of the school on Tuesday 
21st August for any students interested in 
possibly enrolling for 2019.  Parents and Care-
givers are welcome to join them. Register 
at www.hpss.school.nz. (Please note the site 

doesn't send an auto-confirmation so please take 

note of the tour time you selected).  

HPPS Culture Evening:  

Wednesday 5th September 5pm—7:45pm 

Celebrations of diversity in the community 
through games, activities, food & perform-

ances. 

********* 

COMMUNITY NOTICES  PTA NEWS 

MASSEY HIGH SCHOOL 
FOCUS LEARINING  

Massey High School is currently assessing all  
students enrolled for our Year 9 and Year 10 
classes in 2019. If you have received a letter   
regarding this, please note the dates and times 
below: 
Thursday 27th September from 9:00am to 11:15am. 

Students will need to bring a pen and be at school 
by 8:45am. They will be met outside the main  
entrance. 
If your son/daughter is unable to attend on 27th 
September or will not be coming to Massey High 
School next year, please phone or e-mail the Focus 
Learning Department (details below).  
You can also contact us if you have any queries. 
R Francis (Mrs) 
HOD Focus Learning Department 
Please contact 
Ph 8310500 Ext 583 
svangils@masseyhigh.school.nz 

Quiz Night 
Thank you to all who attended our PTA 
Quiz Night on Saturday 11th August — it 
was a great night with lots of fun. Thank to 
all who bid on the auctions during the eve-
ning (from the venue and those at home). 
We will advise the total amount raised for 
our new pirate themed play area shortly 
once finalised. 

**************************** 

GUEST SPEAKER 
David Curtis from Activ8 

There are still tickets available for our 
Guest Speaker David Curtis who will be 
speaking at the school on Wednesday 
29th August in the School Hall. Topics cov-
ered include social skills training for pre-
school/school students, problem solving 
techniques, the importance of team play 
and more. If you are interested in attend-
ing this evening please return your ticket 
order form to mvspta@hotmail.co.nz or 
the school office. We will advise when 
tickets are ready to collect. 

EX PUPIL SUCCESS 
Congratulations to ex pupil Nitesh 
Sukha who has been selected to play 
for the New Zealand Under 21 Men’s 
Hockey Team. We 
are very proud of 
him and wish him and 
the team all the best 
for the upcoming 
Tournament in  
Malaysia in October. 

ACTIVITY FEES — TERM 3 
 
Y1/NE Team Aylett      $17.50  
Y2 Team Ashford:      $17.00 
Y3 Team Saunders:     $TBC 
Y4 Team Broadhurst:  $TBC 
Y5 Team Moore:      $TBC 
Y6 Team Oldham:      $10.50 
Y7/8 Team Buckley: $TBC Year 7 
                                      $10.50 Year 8 

Please note the Marae visit is still 
being finalised for this term. Details 
for this trip will be sent out once 
finalised. 

MUNCH BOX LUNCH ORDERS 
Munch Box Lunches will be avail-
able 3 days this Term — Mon-
day,    Wednesday and Friday.  
Your child can place their order 
in their       classroom lunch order 
bin. Internet banking available: 
ANZ Bank:   
A/c 06-0185-0440108-00 
Check out our Facebook Page MVS Munch 
Box 

MR JUMP JAM VISIT 

Brett Fairweather, A.K.A Mr Jump Jam, 
visited MVS last Tues & ran a fun Jump 
Jam session in the hall. Approximately 
200 students from across the school 

had a great time with him. 

  

http://www.hpss.school.nz/
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SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 
Monday 13th August 2018 

PTA QUIZ NIGHT 
Saturday 11th August 2018 

2018 CROSS COUNTRY        
 

You could tell it was Cross Country day because everyone was getting 
ready to race their hardest. I was feeling tired after running in front of the 
year 0-3’s and then my own year 5 race. 
 
When we arrived at the bottom carpark, I noticed all the lines of excited, 
confident and nervous children. I remember the sight of my family coming to 
watch me race. I remember the sound of feet stomping in the mud. It made 
a terrific sound. 
 
The clouds were cotton wool when they ran across the sky. The fields were 
waiting for me to fall in the mud, but I didn’t. 
 
On the starting line, I was thinking that I need to do my best and empty my 
tank at the very end. That helped me to come third place. Around the first 
cone I felt superb because I was up the front. 
 
During the first lap I especially remember running to keep up with the top 
ten people. The hardest challenge in the final lap was to keep passing 
people all the way to the end. 
 
Sprinting to the finishing line made me happy cause I knew that I was going 
to get a Third Place certificate! I felt amazed with my place because I 
improved from last year. 
 
The Cross country was finally over! Next year I want to improve my place 
even more. 
 

BY JACOB  Room 18 


